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Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Amazing how quickly time flies. We have been back at school for al-
most 2 months now. It continues to be a year like no other in recent 
memory as the pandemic is keeping students and staff on their toes. 
At FALS we are pleased that no student or staff member has contract-
ed the virus.  
 
A thank you to our janitorial staff for keeping our school clean and san-
itised. We know that the problem is far from over as we move into the 
cold season so together let us continue to follow the safety measures 
as per Alberta Health protocols. 
 
Thank you to the parents that came for our meet-the-teacher earlier 
this month. For those that could not make it that day please feel free to 
drop by when you get a chance. We are also glad to hear from you. 
 
To those students and young adults who are looking at taking highschool courses outside the regular school set-
ting, FALS may just be the place you are looking for. You can work at your own pace and help is always availa-
ble.  
 
Just to remind parents/guardians that information on your child’s progress is available, 24/7 by logging into Pow-
erschool Parent Portal. Instructions to do this are on the following page.   If you have any questions about how to 
log on please free to call the school 
 
Thank you and keep safe. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

IMPORTANT 
DATES: 
 
 October 26:  PD Day, no school 
     
 November 11:  Remembrance 

Day, No School 
 
 November 12:  Progress Reports 

Go Home  
 
 November 19:  Parent/Teacher 

Interviews 6:30 to 8:00 pm (First 
come, first served)  

 
 November 16-20:  Parents Matter 

Week 

http://www.FairviewLearningStore.ca
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Terry Fox 
Run:   
 
Our crew raised 
$130.00 in the  
Virtual Terry Fox 
Run this year.  
Way to go team!! 

Powerschool Student Portal 
  

Browser Access 

 To access the portal through a browser go to https://prsd.powerschool.com/public/ or click the link in the Students section on our FALS school 

website: http://www.fairviewlearningstore.ca/  (Powerschool Student and Parent icon) 

 The login is the same username and password used to login to PRSD computers.  

 

Powerschool Parent Portal 
  

Browser Access 

 To access the portal through a browser go to https://prsd.powerschool.com/public/ or click the link in the Students section on our FALS school 

website: http://www.fairviewlearningstore.ca/  (Powerschool Student and Parent icon) 

Creating a Parent Account 
 To create a parent account click to the Create Account tab and follow the steps.  Before adding a student to your account for viewing you will 

need the Student Access ID and Access Password. Please give Mrs. Little a call at  780-835-3800 and she will be delighted to provide you with 

the ID and Password. 

 
Mobile App   
 The Powerschool Mobile app is meant for students and parents and is available in both the Android Google Play and iPhone App Store.  

 When logging into the mobile app for the first time you will be asked for a 4 digit code. The PRSD District Code: QHWZ.  

 

Log In Issues 

If you are unable to log in please contact Mrs. Little at our school office 780-835-3800. 

https://prsd.powerschool.com/public/
http://www.fairviewlearningstore.ca/
https://prsd.powerschool.com/public/
http://www.fairviewlearningstore.ca/
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.powerschool.portal&hl=en_CA
https://apps.apple.com/ca/app/powerschool-mobile/id973741088
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SUPERINTENDENT’S 
 MESSAGE 

We know that children experience higher levels of success when 
their parents are involved in their school and education. Now, more 
than ever with the Covid-19 pandemic, parental involvement looks 
different for every family and is based on many factors.  
 
Although the types of opportunities for involvement may look differ-
ent - one thing that stays the same is the importance of communi-
cation. Staying connected with your child’s school experience is 
important and equally important is that your child see, feel, and 
know through both action and conversation that you are keeping 
connected. Whether that means attending parent-teacher confer-
ences, helping with homework, emails with staff, reviewing school correspondence or following the school website and social 
media - being involved demonstrates to your child that you care. 
 
I would like to take a moment to thank and commend our parents for their extraordinary efforts as in-person classes were can-
celled in March. The way our families have rallied together to support learning at home, to provide child-care, and to support 
one another is absolutely incredible. The COVID-19 pandemic has shown us what we can accomplish when we work together 
and our families deserve to be commended for their tireless efforts to support students learning at home. The pandemic has 
certainly caused a variety of stressors to our lives and for our parents who are already juggling many roles and responsibilities 
- thank you. I recognize and appreciate the time, sacrifice, coordination and effort you have and are all making.  
 
In the next few weeks, schools will be hosting their first School Council meetings of the year. The meetings run once per 
month and it is a great way to stay connected and have a voice in education. Please check with your local school to learn more 
about School Council and how School Council will operate this school year. 
 
Your involvement makes a difference and we truly appreciate the important work you do. We believe that PARENTS MATTER 
and that is why Peace River School Division declared a week to celebrate the important contributions of our parents. Please 
mark your calendars for November 16-20, 2020 and join in the celebration of parental involvement at your child’s school during 
PRSD’s “PARENTS MATTER Appreciation Week.”  
 
Wishing you a wonderful school year and thanking you in advance for your involvement and support.  

 

Paul Bennett, PRSD Superintendent of Schools  
Peace River School Division No.10  

PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT  
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PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT—A Resource For Parents 
from Alberta Education  

The following resource can be located at: 
 
http://www.learnalberta.ca/content/mychildslearning/commonquestions.html 

http://www.learnalberta.ca/content/mychildslearning/commonquestions.html
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15 Year Anniversary of 

Fairview & Area Learning Store 

 
 
September 5

th
 marked the fifteenth-year anniversary for Fairview and Area Learning Store, and 

as Office Manager here I’ve been around for that long as well!  I like to joke that, “In the Begin-
ning…” there was me… and a paperclip!  On October 1

st
 this year, our Superintendent, Dr. Paul 

Bennett, and our local Trustee, Robyn Robertson, dropped by to present me with this 15-year 
long service award.  I love it! 
  
We have seen some incredible growth and change over the years. Our first Teacher-
Coordinator was Mr. Dennis Paul who was with us for two years; and then Mr. Lorne Brown, 
(Principal), who we’re most familiar with for his loud voice and huge heart;  and this year new to 
us and the role is Mr. Moses Garaba (Principal).  The talent and dedication of all these men, 
our wonderful Math/Science teacher Mr. Vasudevan, and unmatched excellence of the Educa-
tional Assistants we’ve had over the years, has enriched our little school and contributed to our 
amazing success.  If you’ve ever dropped by the school you’ve seen many of our graduates 
whose pictures line the walls.  In case you’ve ever wondered, we do important work here! 
 

As for me, this has been the most phenomenal, rewarding and fun, job I have ever held.  It’s 

been and continues to be an honour to come alongside countless numbers of students and play 
a small role in their successes, lend an ear when they needed to share, and pull out the “Mom 
voice” when required.  I am blessed indeed and look forward to all of the adventures yet to 
come here at FALS. 
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C hildren are our most precious resource and by following 
basic transportation safety and reinforcing positive safety 

habits we can help to keep children safe throughout the school 
year. School buses are simply the safest way to transport chil-
dren to school. The design of the school bus is governed by sev-
eral federal regulations and by Canadian Standards Association 
standard D250. Of all Alberta collisions, those involving school 
buses account for less than 0.5%. Our goal each day is to 
transport all students safely to and from school. Our bus drivers 
continually participate in on and off road training and perform 
mock bus evacuations with students. All our school buses are 

regularly inspected and maintained, installed with safety equipment such as electronic “No Child Left Behind” 
devices, GPS systems, and some even have cameras to monitor inside and outside of the vehicle.  

Please take a few minutes and talk to your children about school bus safety. Advise them to wait to cross the 
road until the lights are flashing on the bus, the stop sign is out, and to look both ways and not to cross the 
road until all vehicles are stopped. If you have young children, be sure to meet them on the same side of the 
road that the school bus is on. This may prevent them from running across the road without looking.  

Also please note that National School Bus Safety Week is October 18-24th and this year’s theme is “My Driv-
er, My Hero.”  

Safety Advisory Committee  

Health and Safety 

School Bus Safety 
 



 7 



 8 



 9 


